## NTPE Officer Report

## February 2023

National School Counselor Week is this week – February 6 – 10<sup>th</sup>! Remember to thank your School Counselor! School Counselors as well as all NTPE employees are an integral part of the Reading School District!

An NTPE google meeting was held February 2, 2023. Few members were in attendance. Continued discussion of documentation and observations were held. Hopefully NTPE members are able to attend their individual building meetings.

As noted in Monday's Message (2/6/23) from the REA President regarding NTPE Evaluations: NTPE members can now find the framework (s) for your evaluation located on the REA website under "Resources". You are strongly encouraged to look at this when completing any rubric or questionnaire while completing your observation. They are specific to School Psychologists, School Social Workers, Home and School Visitors, School Counselors, Speech and Language Pathologists, and School Health Specialists (School Nurse and Dental Hygienists).

Elections will be coming up for the REA Officer positions, please remember to complete your "Intent to Run" form if interested.

It is important that we continue to educate our colleagues as well as administration on our different job responsibilities.

Please continue to reach out to me at my contact information below.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer L Oakes

Personal Cell #: 610-781-1766

Personal email: oakeshaas@msn.com or oakeshaas@icloud.com

Work # 484-258-7225 ext 35925/ Email oakesi@readingsd.org